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Jacksonville Human Rights Commission Meeting

Tuesday, May 11, 2010

Commissioners Present:  Parvez Ahmed, Ph.D., William “Casey” Bulgin, Cristina “Tina” Comstock, Christopher Hazelip, Esq., Isabelle Lopez, Esq., Yvonne McClain, Michelle L. A. Rollins, Esq., Maria Taylor,  Dennis Wade, Cindy Watson, Dottie Wilson
Prospective Commissioner:  Susan Harthill, Esq.
Commissioners Absent (Excused):  Dr. Leonardo del Rosario, Kenneth “Ken” Middleton, Daniel “Dan” O’Connor, Michael Wachholz, Chair, Dr. Alvin White

Staff Present:  Linda Grant-Hunter, Assistant Director, Joan Dolbear, Executive Secretary, Wayne McGovern, EO/EA Specialist, Roberto Ortiz, Housing and Public Accommodations Sr. Specialist, Michael Wedner, Esq., Assistant General Counsel,
I. Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 12 noon by Isabelle Lopez, Vice Chair.
II. Moment of Silence

III. Pledge of Allegiance


IV. Introduction of New Commissioners
Vice Chair Lopez introduced new Commissioner Parvez Ahmed and Prospective Commissioner Susan Harthill.

V. Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Commissioner Cindy Watson to approve the 3/9/10 and 4/13/10 minutes and was seconded by Commissioner Casey Bulgin.  The motion passed unanimously

VI. Old Business
A.
FY2010 Budget
         The JHRC was asked to make additional financial cuts to meet a requested 
dollar amount.  The reductions will be significant and limit funds available for 
research projects next year.



VII. New Business
A.
Community Dialogue

Commissioner Cindy Watson stated the Commission had certain

roles within the community--one being to promote mutual understanding 
and respect. Commissioner Watson suggested that the Commission look 
into promoting community dialogue around the underlining issues raised 
during the nomination of Commissioner Ahmed--religious differences, 
prayer, etc.  The Commission has the tools for this dialogue, i.e. the 
Study 
Circles Initiative, Brown bag presentations, etc.



Commissioner Dennis Wade made a motion that an Ad Hoc Committee be 
formed to address community dialogue.  The motion was seconded by

Commissioner Christopher Hazelip.  The motion passed unanimously.  The

following Commissioners volunteered to participate on the Ad Hoc 
Committee:  Prospective Commissioner Susan Harthill, Commissioner Parvez 
Ahmed, Commissioner Dennis Wade, Commissioner Cindy Watson, and
Commissioner Dottie Wilson.  The first meeting is scheduled for May 17, 2010, 
at 2 p.m.  The meeting will be held in conference room 3D.


A motion was made by Commissioner Dennis Wade that a letter be 
written by the JHRC Chair stating the Human Rights Commission condemns 
the recent act of violence against the Islamic Center of Northeast Florida.  
This letter would be sent to the Florida Times-Union.  The motion was 
seconded by Commissioner Christopher Hazelip and passed unanimously.

 

VIII. Committee Reports
A.  
Legislative & Rules

Commissioner Bulgin stated the committee did not meet during April

and the next meeting is scheduled for May 26, 2010 at 4 p.m. 


  B.
Communications Committee

Commissioner Isabelle Lopez, Communications Committee Chair, stated 
the committee did not meet during April and the next meeting is 
scheduled for tomorrow, May 12, 2010 at 1 p.m.










  C.     Employment Committee

Commissioner Watson reported that as of yesterday (May 10th) 212 people 
had responded to the unemployment survey.  The survey will be in the field

until the end of May.  The committee has begun to interview
Jacksonville 
employers regarding their best employment practices.  A representative

from Winn Dixie attended the last meeting and discussed its best practices.



  D.
Police Relations Committee

Commissioner Christopher Hazelip stated that interviews have been 
concluded.
These interviews were being conducted to assess the 
police 
shootings and a recommendation from the African American community 
representatives that a citizen review process be established.  The 
information will be reviewed and Commissioner Hazelip will draft the


committee’s findings and recommendations, which will be discussed

at the next meeting.
IX. Executive Director’s & Staff Reports
A.     Executive Director’s Report

The Executive Director, shared the following:  (1)  she will be attending

a conference sponsored by The Aspen Institute Roundtable along with 
Nina Waters, Executive Director, Community Foundation and Bobbie 
O’Connor, OneJax to talk about “Project Breakthrough:  Changing the

Story of Racism in Jacksonville.” 


(2)  JHRC will be participating in Corrine Brown’s Job Fair at the Prime

Osborne Center.  Attendees will be able to participate in the

unemployment survey during that event.


(3)  She made a presentation to the Society of Human Resource 
Management, Jacksonville’s Chapter (SHRM). 
Approximately 90-100 
local human resources professional attended.  
JHRC is working with SHRM 
for JHRC brown bag attendees being able to receive CEU credits.


(4)  JHRC has been involved in looking into the shooting at the Panama 
Park Center, which was reported 
to be racially motivated.  The JHRC was 
asked to help in providing conflict resolution support for the center and 
their board and community.







Ronnie Brown, JHRC Investigator, 
participating in a walk through the 
Panama Park neighborhood to monitor the situation, along with Sheriff 
Rutherford.

 
(5)  Councilmember Warren Jones asked the JHRC to attend a meeting in 
the West Jacksonville area due to an incident regarding a wrongful arrest.


Charlene Taylor Hill, Executive Director, stated one of the roles of the

JHRC is to provide intervention on racial conflicts and to help facilitate
efforts to help the community come together. 

B.      Study Circles

Lisa Stafslien stated two Study Circles sessions were starting up on 

Thursday, May 13, 2010 for once a week for five weeks.
 
C.    
Fair Housing Symposium

Roberto Ortiz, Senior Specialist - Housing and Public Accommodation,  
reported that the Housing Symposium was a success.  There were 
approximately 200 people in attendance.  The workshops were well

attended and enjoyed.  Commissioner Dottie Wilson stated she was 
disheartened that there were only 3 commissioners in attendance.


Commissioner Isabelle Lopez reported that the JHRC partnered

with Urban Land Institute North Florida (ULI), Northeast Florida Builders

Association (NEFBA),  the American Society of Interior Design North Florida 
Chapter (ASID), and American Institute of Architects Jacksonville 
Chapter (AIA) to present “The Design Professionals Conference:  Opening 
Doors to Accessibility.”   Key panelists were Dr. Adam Shapiro, UNF 
Professor, Chair, Department of Sociology and Anthropology, Ted Pappas,

FAIA, Architect, Larry Murr, Certified Aging in Place Specialist (CAPS)

Contractor, Paul Crawford, Department Director FEDC, ASLA, Dr. Tim 
Chapin, FSU, Assoc. Professor, Chair, Department of Urban & Regional

Planning and Wight Gregor, Director, City of Jacksonville, Housing and

Neighborhoods Department.


There were approximately 35 attendees.  Attendees were able to receive

educational CEU credits.
 
X. Chair’s Report
A. Executive Committee
In the absence of Commissioner Michael Wachholz, Chair, there was no
report.

XI. Announcements


   A.
Commission Meeting:  6/8/10 @ 12 Noon

   B.
Employment Committee Meeting:  6/1/10 @ 11 a.m.

C.
Communications Committee Meeting: 5/12/10 @ 11 a.m.
D.      Police and Community Relations: TBD
E.      Legislative & Rules Meeting: 5/26/10 @ 4 p.m. 
F.      Housing and Public Accommodations Meeting – @ 3 p.m. each
G.     Former Commissioner Ed Johnson was honored with a plaque for serving     

         as Chair of the Commission from January 1, 2009 to December 31, 2009.
 
XII. Adjournment

    The meeting adjourned at 1:15 p.m.
117 W. Duval Street, Suite 350  (   Jacksonville, FL 32202   (   Phone: 904.630.4911   (   Fax: 904.630.4918   (    www.coj.net

[image: image1.png]